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UNESCO/Flanders Funds-in-Trust

for the Support of UNESCO’s activities in the Field of Science

18th Meeting of the Steering Committee

20 June 2011 at UNESCO Headquarters in Paris
Minutes

DRAFT
The 18th meeting of the Steering Committee (SC) of the UNESCO/Flanders Trust Fund for the support of UNESCO’s activities in the Field of Science (FUST) took place on 20 June 2011 at UNESCO HQ. The Agenda is enclosed as Annex 1.
I. Introduction and general policy discussion.

Mr. Arata officially opened the meeting thanking Dr. Herman, the Flemish representative, for the unique and stimulating support provided by Flanders to the activities of UNESCO in the field of science. The draft agenda was approved by the participants.
Dr. Rudy Herman, informed the Steering Committee about the timing for the submission to the Flemish authorities of new Large Scale proposals to the supported by FUST. Currently four proposals are under preparation by the relevant UNESCO’s services: a proposal from CAZALAC, one on the continuation of the FET Water project, a new proposal concerning the “Melting Glaciers” and the second phase of SPINCAM project.

The deadline for the submission of these new projects proposals by UNESCO to the Flemish authorities is the end of September 2011. The submission will be done as usual via BSP/CFS and should be linked to CAP outlines. 
Flemish authorities are also considering the possibility to increase the annual contribution to the FUST trust Fund in order to eventually support secondments to be placed in UNESCO’s services.

- Information by UNESCO on the launching of the 36 C/5 CAP and discussion on the linkga eof new SSA to CAP outlines.
Mr. Akio Arata and Mrs Jessica Jeavons presented to the members of the Steering Committee the process and timing linked to the preparation of the new 36 C/5 CAP.

They highlighted the important of the lessons learn since the launching of the first CAP, also thanks to the important support and feedback provided by different donors including Flanders, which has lead to some very important improvements in the CAP cycle.

Among these improvements applied for the preparation of the 36 C/5 CAP there is the preparations by each Sector of the Extended Strategic Sectoral Frameworks (ESSFs), which are setting the thematic priorities for the CAP and the estimated targets for fund mobilization on each Thematic Programme.
These have been approved by DG and will constitute the basis for all UNESCO’s services in HQ and FO for starting the preparation of new Programme/Project Outlines to be proposed for inclusion in the 36 C/5 CAP.
The settings of broader Thematic Outlines linked to thematic special accounts where lightly earmarked contributions can be given by donors were also presented briefly to the members of the Steering Committee. 
The 36 C/5 CAP should be ready for publication at the beginning (January) of 2012. An internal memo to set the internal deadlines for the CAP preparation will be transmitted to all UNESCO’s services in July 2011.

Within the current 35 C/5 CAP, all extrabudgetary projects linked to a CAP outlines have to be included in the SISTER platform in order to be administratively created. This procedure applies to all Large Scale Projects supported by FUST but also to SSA.

The members of the Steering Committee have started discussions for eventually envisaging an alternative way of recording SSA in SISTER, for instance by setting a single broader extrabudgetary project with related budget code from which all new approved SSA will be created through specific WBS elements in FABS. This would avoid the creation of each SSA in SISTER and a specific budget code per SSA. The purpose of this new setting would be to save time in the approval process of the SSA given that these concerns relatively small amounts and by definition, as per the FUST agreement, thy are linked to a Large Scale project. BSP/CFS will further explore this matter with BFM colleagues and will make a proposal to the donor. For the time being, SSA will follow the normal procedure of all others projects in SISTER and FABS.
II. Financial Situation of General Fund 513BEL9090 and general overview of ongoing activities (submissions of progress and final reports)
UNESCO presented the financial situation of the FUST General Fund 513BEL9090 and the complementary tables providing details on the on-going projects. The Steering Committee acknowledged the amount of net available funds as at 17 June 2011 of US$ 1,010,680.11, of which US$ 66,367.82 can be utilized for supporting new Small Scale Activities.  

· Review of progress and final reports:

· 513GLO2017: progress report was presented by the Project Officer and approved by Dr. Herman. The Project Officer informed the donor that due to the security situation in Burkina Faso the organization of the Ninth project workshop has been moved to the Emirates. 
· 513TUN2000: The Final report was presented by the Project Officer and approved by Dr. Herman. A new proposal to support Tunisia was also presented to the donor (USD 120,000), who proposed to eventually discuss this proposal later in the year 2011 (October or November), because the decision of the Flemish Government will also depend on the political situation of the country. 
· 513GLO2019: The Final report was already submitted and approved by the donor, the remaining funds should be transferred back into the General Fund after the closure of the project code. A Final Financial report will be transmitted to the donor. 
· 513RLA2009: progress report was presented by the Project Officer and approved by Dr. Herman. A new Large Scale Proposal is being prepared by UNESCO (Mishra Anil and Thomas Schaaf) in collaboration with Peruvian concerned bodies for submission to FUST by end of September 2011. 
· 513RAB2003: The progress report was briefly presented by the IHP representative since the project is implemented by UNESCO Cairo Office. The project has encountered several delays in the implementation, also due to the absence of a new Project Officer (PO) after the departure of the previous PO. It was decided that UNESCO shall designate a new Project Officer by end of July 2011 and submit to the Flemish representative a plan of action for reorienting the project activities together with a new timeline. 
· 513SAF2000: The progress report was briefly presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by Dr. Herman.

· 513SAF2001: The progress report was briefly presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by Dr. Herman.

· 513EGY2000: The Final report was presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by the donor, the remaining funds should be transferred back into the General Fund after the closure of the project code. A Final Financial report will be transmitted to the donor. 

· 513SUD2000: The Final report was already submitted and approved by the donor; the remaining funds were transferred back into the General Fund. A Final Financial report was transmitted to the donor. 

· 513RLA2000: The Final report was already submitted and approved by the donor, the remaining funds should be transferred back into the General Fund after the closure of the project code. A Final Financial report will be transmitted to the donor. 

· 513GLO3000: The Final report was presented by the SHS representative, an extension until end of September 2011 was granted in order to finalize the financial closure of the projects accounts. No new expenditures can be made on the project.  A new proposal for three new trainings (during a three years period) should be prepared by SHS and submitted to FUST by the end of 2012. 
· 513RAF2008: The progress report was briefly presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by Dr. Herman. It appeared that some saving were made on the project budget because some activities were financed with other projects, notably funded by the EU. Dr. Herman will further discuss with IOC colleagues and other concerned stakeholders in July 2011 the way how to eventually reallocate these savings; any proposal will be then prepared by the IOC project officer and submitted officially to Dr. Herman via BSP/CFS.

· 513GLO2016: The progress report was briefly presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by Dr. Herman.

· 513RLA2006: The progress report was briefly presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by Dr. Herman.

· 513RAF2013: The progress report was briefly presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by Dr. Herman. The proposed budget revision was also approved. 

· 513GLO2022: The Final report was presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by the donor, the remaining funds should be transferred back into the General Fund after the closure of the project code. A Final Financial report will be transmitted to the donor.

· 513RLA2004: The progress report was briefly presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by Dr. Herman. The project was also extended until 31.03.2012 in order to allow the organization of the final symposium in February 2012. A possible second phase of the project will be further discussed with the donor.

· 513GLO2015: The Final report was presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by the donor, the remaining funds should be transferred back into the General Fund after the closure of the project code. A Final Financial report will be transmitted to the donor.

· 513GLO2018, 513RAF2003 and 513RAS2001: The Final reports were already submitted to the donor and accepted. Projects have been financially closed and Final financial reports submitted to the donor.

· 513GLO2021: The Final report was presented by the UNESCO representative and approved by the donor, the remaining funds should be transferred back into the General Fund after the closure of the project code. A Final Financial report will be transmitted to the donor.

III. Other Business
The new SSA project proposal “Support to the 6th biannual international waters Conference (15-21 October 2011, Dubrovnik, Croatia) was presented and approved by Dr. Herman for an amount of US$ 15,000 (including project support costs).

The funds can be transferred from the General Fund to the newly created project.  

The meeting was closed by Mr. Arata by thanking Dr. Herman and the other members of the Steering Committee for the excellent cooperation in the implementation of the Trust Fund activities. The next meeting of the Steering Committee will be organized towards the end of the year 2011.
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